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We are working hard in school to ensure that learning can be delivered in the classroom. However, 

in the current circumstances, we cannot guarantee this, and at points throughout this academic 

year a period of self-isolation may be required. This could be due to a positive COVID-19 test or 

close contact with a person who has subsequently received a positive test. This policy aims to 

outline the various circumstances for which a child may need to self-isolate and the remote 

learning which will be provided by the school in each of these instances. 

 

Individual children away from school awaiting a test result (2 - 3 days)* 

 

In this circumstance, the following should be accessed by the children: 

 

• Complete the White Rose Maths daily lesson outlined in the self-isolation grid for your 

child’s year group – see below 

• Read for 30 minutes each day. This could be a book sent home through school, your own 

book from home or a selection of texts from the Oxford Owl E-book library (see reading 

information under the resources section of the Remote Learning area)  

• Watch the Picture news assembly found on the Hagley Primary School website under 

Remote Learning - Picture News  

• Access the activities and resources suggested in the resources section of the Remote 

Learning area 

• Access further websites suggested in the further websites section of the Remote Learning 

area 

• For KS2, you may want to access the French section of the Remote Learning area where 

Madame Wild will be providing extra resources  

 

*Reception children (due to the very nature of the Early Year’s Curriculum) will choose activities 

from the weekly uploaded self-isolation grid for their 2 - 3 days whilst awaiting a result (see 

Appendix 1 and the information below). 

 

Individual children or families self-isolating (10 - 14 days)  

 

In this circumstance, teachers will be required to continue teaching the children who are in school. 

If a family is self-isolating they need to access the self-isolation grid (see Appendix 1 for 

Reception and Appendix 2 for Years 1 - 6) for their child’s year group on the Remote Learning 

section of the website. These will be uploaded each week along with accompanying resources, 

such as the White Rose Maths worksheets and answers. Please note that due to the sequential 

nature of the English units of work, 2 weeks will be provided on the grid whilst Maths will be set 

weekly.  

 

The grids have been designed so that the children can have access to daily English 

(reading/writing/phonics) and Maths, using recommended resources from the Department for 

Education (DfE), which is also appropriate to the child’s age. Each of the videos and activities 

selected has been chosen by the class teacher and best aligns with what the children are learning 

in school.  

 

In addition, the document will contain a half-termly topic activity grid of 6 activities which the 

children can choose from during their period of time away from school.  

 

Should further work be required, the Remote Learning Resources section contains suggested 

activities and links. This also includes information about reading and phonics to support parents 

at home.  

 

Communication 

 

Work can be submitted via Seesaw; however, teachers will only be able to respond once per week, 

as outlined in our previous communication about home learning. To make the platform more 

manageable, please upload one post a day with all your child’s work and a comment if you wish. 

If you have any concerns or queries please contact the office who will be able to pass this on to 

the most appropriate person.  

 

During the 10 - 14 day period, you will also receive a phone call from a member of staff in school. 



Whole class or year group self-isolating (10 - 14 days)  

 

In this instance, the work that we set for the children will be available through our Remote learning 

section of the website. This will be uploaded daily, including all of the relevant resources (see 

Appendix 3).  

 

The format will be via a daily newsletter and will include the following:  

 

• An English task relevant to where the children are with their English learning at the point 

of requiring to self-isolate (please note, this could be reading, writing or a grammar focus)  

• A Maths task either through White Rose or a resource designed by school  

• A topic task which covers many aspects of the wider curriculum and the children’s current 

topic 

 

In addition, during the self-isolation period, the following will take place:  

 

• A phone call from a member of staff in school  

• Videos from the year group team will be posted onto the Remote Learning section of the 

website and will provide further information about some of the activities – these will vary 

according the needs of the class, year group and activities presented 

 

Should the children need to access weblinks or platforms such as MyMaths for their work, this will 

be outlined in the newsletter.  

 

Seesaw 

 

Work can be submitted via Seesaw and teachers will be able to respond more frequently than 

once per week to help keep your child motivated and provide feedback where possible or 

necessary. To make the platform more manageable for staff, please upload one post a day with 

all your child’s work and a comment. In addition, if you have any concerns or queries please 

contact the office who will be able to pass this on to the most appropriate person. 

 

Returning work  

 

Due to our current COVID-19 risk assessment, we are trying to reduce the amount of resources 

being sent to and from school. As a result, we do not require the children to bring back their work 

into school unless outlined in their remote learning; for example, their final piece of writing within 

the 2 weeks. Where possible, answers will be provided so that the children can go through their 

work and identify errors or mistakes.  

 

Accessing work  

 

If a family is struggling to access the work via the website or the resources required, please 

contact the school where we can discuss the best way possible way to support with the period of 

self-isolation.  

 

Working from home 

 

As a school, we understand the difficulty and challenges that remote learning can bring and are 

here to support families where we can. In addition, if a child is isolating because they are unwell 

we do not expect home learning to be accessed as readily as the first priority is a period of rest 

and recovery. Whilst we provide the overviews and newsletters as a guide, we understand that 

families will structure the remote learning around their own working patterns and that activities 

may not be completed in the same order suggested. We do however, strongly advise that the 

children complete the work that is set and suggested through our website rather than moving 

onto other topics. This will prevent the children from repeating content later in school.  

 

  



Home Learning Top Tips 

 

• Establish a routine for Monday to Friday that includes breaks and a good balance of physical 

activity and sitting down to work. 

• Allow your child some say in the order that work is completed, but once decided, it must 

be stuck to. 

• Encourage your child to have a go and that mistakes can mean learning.  

• Ask questions throughout the day such as ‘How did you do that?’, ‘Why did you decide to 

do that?’  

• If there is one subject that your child finds harder than another, do that one first.  

• Do everything you can to remain positive and praise effort. 

• Work towards a reward (TV time, game time etc). 

• If possible have an allocated area for working away from distractions. 

 

Working online  

 

With so much of daily lives now involving technology it is important that we all ensure that we 

follow best practice for online safety. In the first instance, this should be knowing what your child 

is accessing and who they are communicating with.  

 

Under the Parent section of our website, you will find a dedicated section to online safety which 

includes a range of resources and websites for support. In addition, the DfE have published the 

following COVID-19 guidance for parents relating to staying safe online.  

 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-staying-safe-online 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-

online/coronavirus-covid-19-support-for-parents-and-carers-to-keep-children-safe-online 

 

  

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-staying-safe-online
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-online/coronavirus-covid-19-support-for-parents-and-carers-to-keep-children-safe-online
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-online/coronavirus-covid-19-support-for-parents-and-carers-to-keep-children-safe-online


Appendix 1: Example of a Reception self-isolation grid  

 

 

  



Appendix 2: Example of a self-isolation grid  

 

  



Appendix 3: Example of a daily newsletter  

 

 


